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June 12, 2008, Ad hoc TGp Teleconference

Attendance: 

Lee Armstrong, Armstrong Associates

Francois Simon, ARINC

Carl Kain, Noblis

Wendong Hu, ST Microelectronics

George Vlantis, ST Microelectronics

Wayne Fisher, ARINC 

Scott Andrews, Cogenia Partners
Lee Armstrong, TGp Chair, opened the TGp ad hoc teleconference at 3 PM Eastern Time.

The agenda for the Teleconference:

1. To review and hopefully reach consensus on the issue of potentially eliminating the WAVE BSS.
2. To continue reviewing the LB 125 Comments received.
Discussions:
1. Lee opened the discussion to address the impact of eliminating the WAVE BSS.  He noted that eliminating the WAVE BSS as we know it would eliminate a networking capability.  He also said this may impact the P1609 documents. Francois stated that the present P802.11p D4.0 passed Letter Ballot and is not “broken”. He is still trying to understand the impact of eliminating the WAVE BSS and the alternative approach to support WAVE functions. George Vlantis tried to explain what Justing had presented last week.  Many attendees expressed their desires of having an actual marked-up draft of those parts of the document changed by eliminating the WAVE BSS. Carl Kain felt that the present document was pretty good and we should not “lobotomize it” (eliminate the WAVE BSS) and rebuild the whole document. The primary concern seems to be that most folks don’t have a full understanding of how some of the WAVE BSS “functions” (access to a DS, timing) would be supported outside of a (WAVE) BSS.   Unfortunately, the primary TGp members addressing this option were not on the teleconference so the real issues could not be discussed in detail.
(Note, see also the recent flood of E-mails on the subject of “Eliminating the WAVE BSS”.)

2. Scott Anderson joined the teleconference later and Lee asked him if he could share with us some of the experiences from the POC (Proof of Concept) project.  This led to an extended discussion on many issues arising from the POC demonstrations.  The issues identified will impact the P1609 standards but should not have a major impact on P802.11p.  A report of “lessons learned” is expected from this project but has not yet been generated.  Since this discussion was not directly related to the comment resolutions for P802.11p the discussion was terminated.
3. No other significant issues were discussed.
The next teleconference is scheduled for next Thursday, June 19, 2008, at 3 PM ET.

The conference call was adjourned at 4:15 PM ET.
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